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MARINA ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES
July 8, 2010
1) CALL TO ORDER

a) The regular meeting of the Marina Advisory Committee was held on the above date in the Public Works Conference Room at City Hall.  The meeting was called to order at 5:05 p.m. 

2) ROLL CALL

a) Members Present:

Ron Babcock,  Dave Kinley, Mimi Cohn and Alan Silveira
b) City Staff Present:

Marty Silveira
c) Council Members Present:
None
3) APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

a) The minutes of May 6, 2010 will be approved at next meeting.
4) APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

a) The agenda was approved.
5) CORRESPONDENCE

a) None

6) NEW BUSINESS

a) John Cerini forwarded a report on the budget process.  He reported the 2010 -2011 budget has been approved.  Key items are that the Marina Manager position has been made a full time position, Contracted Marina Maintenance Attendant has been converted to a full time position and the budget allows for $45,000 to acquire a dredge permit.
7) OLD BUSINESS

a) Security – Marty Silveira handed out the security report nothing to report.
b) Parcels “A,” “B,” and “C” – Marty Silveira reported staff is in the process of acquiring funds to abate weeds in Parcel A.
 
c)
Electric Sub-meters – J & K dock –Marty Silveira reported that meters have not returned from vendor.  Also conduit on K-Dock has been installed.   
d)
Marketing – Marty Silveira reported the Marina is using the electronic sign board on Interstate 80, internet site Slip Connections and working on upgrading our web site.
e)
Allocations - John Cerini forwarded this report

      i)  Buildings Budgeted - $12,395 Actual - $14,689
      ii)  Grounds Budgeted - $35,108 Actual - $36,357 (includes $23,355 in contract work for renovation of landscape.

f)
Launch Ramp Wash Down and Fees – Report forwarded from John Cerini - Unauthorized water usage is down significantly.  Assessing launch ramp fee system.
g)
The Committee decided to have their next Meeting on Thursday, Sept. 2, 2010.

8) COMMUNITY FORUM

        a)  Two speakers Mr. King and Mr. Zanoli.  Mr. King expressed concern over sanitary dumping within the Marina.  A short discussion ensued.  Mr. Zanoli stated concerns over the low occupancy of the Marina and the electric meter project, another short discussion ensued.
9) STAFF COMMENTS
a)  Occupancy Report – Marty Silveira reported occupancy was at 66%.
10)  CHAIRPERSON’S AND COMMITTEE MENBER’S REPORTS / AGENDA REQUESTS

       a)  None
 11)    LIAISON COMMENTS

a) None
 12)  ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 6:02 p.m.

